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Worldwide service organisation of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women

DIARY DATES

2nd   
October - Dinner Meeting
Sheridan Plaza. 6  for 6.30pm.
10th
October -  PR&C Committee Mtg 7.30am  Tower Coffee Shop.

11th
October - F&FR Committee Mtg. 7.30am Fusion

SOW&S Committee Mtg. 5.30pm

The Sole on Sheridan.

12th
October - OM&C Committee Mtg. 7.30am Tower Coffee Shop.
14th 
October - Trash ‘n’ Treasure

Holloways Beach from 7.30am

16th
October - Board Meeting 
24th
October - United Nations Day
22-29  October – Breast Cancer Week.

Dinner Meeting Apologies:
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ALL MEMBERS  must notify Lorraine by Sunday 30th September 2007 with  an apology if they are unable to attend. Remember, if you do not submit an apology and do not attend the Dinner Meeting, you will be charged for the dinner you did not eat, as the venue still charges the Club. Note Lorraine’s new phone number.
Ph 40545990 (ah)
4032 3399 (aw)
********************************************************
Membership Attendance at the September Dinner Meeting, was 92% - Improving all the time.
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From The President’s Pen October 2007
Hello everyone,

Thanks to the OM & C Committee for a true “Birthday Party” to celebrate the Club’s 24th .  Great fun, fine food and fellowship - all the necessary ingredients for a top night.  Well done  !

What a fabulous turnout at the Choral Society hall for our Inaugural Birthing Kit Assembly day.  23 women and girls from 3 clubs, and some 6 friends assembled the kits which will be sent to Boroko, PNG for distribution.  It was very rewarding and satisfying to know that we will be helping 1,000 mothers and babies have a “clean birth”, and we are grateful to the other service clubs that assisted. Well done girls !

The funds have been forwarded to ZI, as voted upon last month, US$2,000 for the Mata Masu Dubara Project and US$1,500 for Education and Leadership for women and girls in Bolivia.  It’s wonderful to think that all our work at S & C will be assisting many lives of girls and women in Niger and Bolivia.  A short description of these 2 International Service Projects appears later on in this edition.

We certainly are ‘making a difference’ and improving the status of women this month. Do you become all ‘warm and fuzzy’?

On September 30th The Esplanade will be resounding with the noise of many footsteps at the inaugural “COUCH” walk.  It’s not too late to STEP forward to assist at Registration or come along and ‘walk the walk’ as a member of the Zonta team.

We will celebrate UN Day at the October 2nd dinner meeting.  All members are encouraged to bring along a guest from another country (in National dress would be fabulous !) also bring along an interesting memento from your travels.

Any treasures for the Trash’n’Treasure stall on 14th October, can be brought along to the October Dinner meeting.

The November dinner meeting will be held on Tuesday 6th November and NOT 13th NOV, so MARK your diaries NOW

That’s all for now, stay safe.    Anne.
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Club President Anne Grant presenting “Thank You” gifts to members of the Lioness and Scope Clubs at the Birthing Kit Assembly Day.
COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

Finance Fundraising and United Nations

 SEPTEMBER MEETING   held at Ambulance Café 13.9.2007

PRESENT  Anne St. Martin, Fay Bottomer, Joy Clarke, Sally Graham, President  Anne Grant.

APOLOGIES  Wendy Brace, Mary-Anne Negro.

Movie Night Great success. Thanks to all members who helped make it such an enjoyable night.

UNITED NATIONS DAY - OCT 24th
Members are asked to bring a friend to our dinner meeting who was not born in Australia. Also a small memento/item from a UN Member Country, to display on a table.

Our committee will be looking into another suitable movie for early next year.

We decided not to do a Melbourne Cup Luncheon.

We noted the busy Sundays ahead BIRTHING KITS,  COUCH,  TRASH AND TREASURE, SIP STITCH AND STUFF.

Meeting closed 8.20 am   Sally
Status of Women.

SOWS MEETING HELD 12 SEP AT  SOLE ON SHERIDAN

PRESENT: Debbie Stoffell, Judy Noller, Janelle Charles, Anne Grant, Robyn Wakefield

APOLOGIES: Kerri Adams

Encouragement Award: Nominations close Friday 12 Oct. SOWS Committee to meet Sat 13Oct at 

Judy’s to compile shortlist. Interviews to be conducted at Sheridan Plaza Hotel Sat 3 Nov. 

Judy has put forward suggestion to apply our indigenous award to a project involving women or children in creating their own vegetable gardens. 
After much discussion, we are now going to investigate awarding an encouragement award to girls in Primary School Yr 7. We will ask Primary Schools to submit a project as to why their school should receive an encouragement award worth $2000.00. The money would be spent on supplies and forwarded to the school for their use. Judy, Janelle and Robyn to investigate further.

Literacy Award – Waiting on correspondence from Tsvl. Correctional, however was suggested that maybe some magazine subscriptions might be helpful. ie. Good Health, Gardening etc

Meeting closed 1855hrs.  

Organisation Classification & Membership

OMC COMMITTEE MINUTES

MEETING DATE:     14/9/07

PLACE:                     TOWER COFFEE SHOP

ATTENDING:           Avril Bulstrode, Glennis Webb, Paivi Pratley, Yumi Smith, Lale Jones. President in attendance.

APOLOGIES

Janet Liu Terry ( roughing it in Vietnam!).

PROPOSED NEW MEMBERS         NIL

COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS        Christmas Party venue.  Various suggestions  were put forward and discussed.  Members to look into venues and available dates.
 “Secret Santa” also discussed.

 RECOMMENDATIONS, IF ANY:    Lengthy discussion on Survey Summary, with Paivi to take to Board Meeting the need for a  “Workshop” at a future meeting to clarify and work through the various comments made.  

NEXT MEETING SCHEDULED:       12/10/07

DATE OF REPORT                             18/09/07

REPORT SUBMITTED BY:    Glennis Webb

Public Relations & Communications.

PRC Committee met on Wednesday 12th September 2007 at Tower Coffee Shop at 7.30 a.m.

Present were, Valerie Y, Julie A, Lorraine O'C, Jan I, Anne G and Cheryl.  
We discussed the forthcoming project of the preparation of the birthing kits. We confirmed time and place. Anne reported that several other service clubs had expressed interest in helping on the day, e.g. Lioness, W.Y.C.A, Scope Int. We will try to organise some publicity for the day. 
We also then looked at the specific duties of our committee. We discussed that we need more club brochures to be printed for projects.  We also decided to look at our web site to review it and bring it up to date. For this purpose, Cheryl will print it and bring it along to our next meeting, for further discussion and ideas. 
Meeting closed 8.20 am.

Next meeting 10th October 2007. 7.30. am., same place. Cheryl 
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***********************************
Goodies Basket
Remember to bring along any donation of personal items to the next dinner meeting for Ruth’s Women’s Shelter .
Ruth's provides a refuge for women and children who need a safe haven as a result of domestic violence.  Often they arrive at the Shelter with nothing but the clothes on their back.  Over the years, the Club have assisted Ruth's with various purchases and as an ongoing monthly event, any donations of toiletries etc, collected at the Dinner Meeting are forwarded to Ruth’s.

Quote for the Month

“Never mistake knowledge for wisdom.  One helps you make a
 living, the other helps you 
make a life.”
*******************************************
Zonta International Website Registration

If you have not registered a username and password, do it today!

1. Locate your Member ID from the mailing label of your Zontian magazine.   Mailing Label Example: Dist-xx Area-xx Club-xxxx (xxxxxxxx) 
2. Visit www.zonta.org/register
3. Enter your Member ID Number and your last name.
4. Click Submit.
5. Enter a username and a password that is easy for you to remember.
6. Check the accuracy of the E-mail address on file for you or enter a new address.
7. Click Complete Registration.
8. Agree to the policy.
9. Print your confirmation for future reference.
10. When you return to www.zonta.org in the future, enter the username and password you selected during registration into the log-in box on the left side of your screen and explore your online member benefits.
^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^
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Birthday Babe

29th October – Paivi Pratley.
All the Best for your special day
^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^
Reminder – Trash’n’Treasure.  If not attending, but you have goods to donate, bring them along to October Dinner Meeting
COMMITTEE MEMBERS

F. & F.R.                                         

Bottomer, Fay

Brace, Wendy  

Clarke,Joy

Graham, Sally  ( Chair )                               

Negro, Mary Anne                             

St.Martin, Anne

P.R.&C.                                                    

Abrahams, Julie                                     

Iggulden, Jan                                         

McGregor, Irene   

McKillop,Charlie                                 

Morrish, Pat                                          

O’Callaghan, Lorraine                                                                                     Taifalos, Cheryl (Chair with assistance from Jan)                                     

Yeulett, Valerie 

O.M.C.
Bulstrode, Avril

Jones, Lale

Pratley, Paivi

Terry, Janet Liu

Webb, Glennis  (Chair)

Yumi Smith

S.O.W.S.

Adams, Kerri

Charles, Janelle

Noller, Judy

Stoffell, Deborah
Wakefield, Robyn   (Chair)
*******************
Member Snippets:
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Congratulations to Mary-Anne and Joe Negro, on the birth of their first Grandchild, a baby boy. 
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I hear Yumi Smith is off to Japan for a school reunion.  
Meanwhile, Janet Liu Terry is vacationing in Vietnam and Jan Iggulden is spending a well-earned holiday in Europe.


In the latter part of 1983 Dr. Helen Rowe from ZI, contacted individually, business women of Cairns with the idea of forming a Zonta Club 

A dinner meeting was scheduled for September, 22 women attended.

Dr Rowe delivered an address of welcome to all prospective members and it was moved that a club be formed.

The club was chartered as International Club No. 1057 of District XV1, Area 4, the most Northern club in the whole of District XV1.

The Charter Dinner was held in May, 1984 attended by 36 members, with the Mayor of Cairns, Ron Davis, and the District Governor Leneen Forde presenting the Charter.  Mistress of Ceremonies was Pat Morrish, who also delivered the Loyal Toast, and Grace was delivered by Valerie Yeulett.

It was straight into fund raising, and the first donation to ZI for an International Project, was for Water Wells in Sri Lanka.

1985 -The Club’s First Golf Day,   a fashion parade by Val Carne, with donations to Nursing Mothers, Noah’s Ark, and Far N’orah Nursing home.

1986  An art auction was held and further donations to Nursing Mothers and an Aviatrix to attend a Conference.  The Club decided to introduce an Annual Encouragement Award

1987  In February the first 3 Encouragement Awards were presented.  Unfortunately by the end of 1987 there were only six members remaining in the Club. 

1988  Valerie Yeulett attended District Conference in Adelaide. Eleven new members were inducted. 
An Encouragement Award was presented, and a Fashion Extravaganza was held.

Awards were given to 2 students for travel to Brisbane in the club’s Inaugural Brisbane Student’s Scheme.

1989 [image: image10.png]


 Valerie Yeulett attended District Conference at Kooralbyn Valley.  A seminar for “Women’s Health” was organized and the club’s first movie night was held, which was another Encouragement Award presentation evening. The SOW committee organized a seminar on “Life after Divorce”.  Valerie Yeulett attended District Conference in Toowoomba, where the most important item of business was the division of the District.  The Club was NOW in District 24 , Area 7.  November saw the club host it’s first Melbourne Cup Luncheon, the lucky door prize a trip for two to Honolulu. The Second Brisbane Student Award was presented.

Source:  “The First 10 Presidents” 
Regarding our contribution to Zonta  International Projects::

As you are aware we voted and agreed to forward funds to ZI for the two International Projects below, US$ 1,500. to Bolivia and US$ 2,000 to Mata Masu Dubara in Niger.
Here is a brief description of the Projects.

EDUCATION AND LEADERSHIP FOR GIRLS AND YOUNG WOMEN IN BOLIVIA.

The Need:  Bolivia is the second poorest country in the Western Hemisphere (behind Haiti), with 60% of its population living in poverty.  Many children work in the informal sector to help support themselves and their families, yet they are poorly paid, highly vulnerable, uneducated, and exposed to dangerous work conditions.  Girls often forgo school to work at home, caring for siblings and taking on household tasks.

Many do not have legal identification documents and have limited knowledge of their rights as citizens.  As a result, most working girls and young women are functionally illiterate, have a low self-esteem and lack basic life skills.

Project Goal.  The goal of this project is to empower working girls and young women (aged 13-25). The primary goal is to strengthen the educational learning process and provide them with literacy and numeracy skills. Secondly the project includes a special focus on women’s health education.

Project Objectives.  Enhance educational and literacy skills for working girls and young women, incorporate a basic rights and citizenship component into the alternative education curricula. Improve the female students’ knowledge of women’s health issues.

CARE Bolivia’s Education and Leadership Project for Girls and Young Women is

Working to help girls and young women enrolled in night school to continue and finish their education, as well as increase the number of girls who take advantage of the alternative education available to them.  As a result a greater number of girls will count literacy and self-confidence among the skills that will help them to overcome poverty.               
Source:  ZI International Web – New Projects.

MATA MASU DUBARA (WOMEN ON THE MOVE) Support for AIDS Affected Women and Children in Niger, Phase ll.  

The West African Nation of Niger is the second poorest country in the world, more than 50% of the population lives on less than 40 cents per day.

The project will continue to provide HIV/AIDS education, self esteem and negotiation skills training, and support networks of female peers, centred on the establishment of all female savings groups.  
Recognizing that HIV/AIDS and poverty are inextricably linked, CARE International is working to reduce the spread of HIV/AIDS while providing care and support for those affected, and to find lasting solutions to wider social and economic problems that exacerbate the AIDS crisis.
Through financial support from Zonta the CARE project in the Bouza District of Niger will focus on reducing the risk of HIV/AIDS and its physical, social, and economic consequences for at least 5,100 women and their families in the Bouza District of Niger by the year 2008. 
Until there is a cure, strategies such as increasing women’s income, status and decision-making power are the most powerful weapons in the fight against AIDS.

More about this International Project can be found in The Zontian Magazine editions January and April, 2007.

************************
Tip for printing Newsletter: 
If you would like to save paper and print your 4 page newsletter on both sides, on one page, to read like a book, and so long as you don’t mind a smaller size print (dig out those reading glasses). – Check this out…!!!
When you open your newsletter document:

Click on File,  Print
Click on Properties,

(Also, if you don’t want to print in full colour, now is your chance to click on Grayscale Printing)

Then, click on Page Setup

Next, under heading. Page Layout.

Scroll down until Booklet Printing is highlighted.

Click OK.  Then OK  again. Follow the instructions of your printer when reversing the page.

This works on most printers, I hope it works for you too.
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Lioness Members show their support for such a worth-while project.  They indicated a willingness to do it again next time!

******************************************

Diligent Zontians exercising Quality Control at the Birthing Kit Assembly Day
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